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Minutes of the Barnsley Patient Council meeting held on Wednesday 25 November 2015 at 06.00pm at the Boardroom, Hillder House, 49 – 51 Gawber Road, Barnsley, 
S75 2PY.
PRESENT:
	Chris Millington (Chair)
	Barnsley CCG Lay Member

	Alan Jones
	  Patient

	Adrian England
	Healthwatch Barnsley Chair 

	Ben Cox
	The Grove Medical Centre PRG representative

	Elaine Staley 
	  Patient 

	Jan Eldred
	The Kakoty Practice PRG

	Margaret Dennison
	  Walderslade PRG

	Lynne Craven 
	  Patient 

	Janet Neville
	Rotherham Road Practice PRG 

	Margaret Sheard
	Patient

	Peter Moody 
	BIADS

	Marie Hoyle
	The Kakoty Practice Manager & CCG Governing Body Member

	Mark Smith 
	  Patient

	Dr L King
	  CCG Governing Body Member

	Mike Austin
	  Chair of Barnsley Practice Managers Group 

	Lynne Craven
	  Patient

	Pat Durie
	Patient

	Tom Sheard
	Patient 

	Philip Watson
	Patient 


IN ATTENDANCE:

	Lynne Richards
	Governance Assurance and Engagement Facilitator


	Maxine Webster
	Bowel Cancer Screening Programme 

	Bethan Bowskill
	Bowel Cancer Screening Programme

	Carl Hickman
	Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council

	Claire Gray
	PSS Health Trainer Service

	
	


APOLOGIES:
	
	

	Mel Dyke
	  Patient

	Grant Hamilton
	  Patient

	Ann Hart
	  Ashville Medical Centre PRG Representative

	Gerald Alliott
	Patient

	Gloria Alliott
	Patient

	Toni Burton
	Dr Sens Practice Representative

	
	

	
	


	Agenda Item
	Note
	Action


	Deadline

	PC 15/11/01
	WELCOME, INTRODUCTIONS & DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST RELEVANT TO THE AGENDA


	
	

	
	The Chairman welcomed members to the November meeting of the Patient Council and invited any declarations of interest. 
No declarations of interest relevant to the agenda were received.

	
	

	GUEST SPEAKER



	PC 15/11/02
	BE WELL BARNSLEY SERVICE 

	
	

	
	The Chair introduced Ms Claire Gray and Mr Carl Hickman from the Be Well Barnsley Service. It was advised that they had attended the meeting to give the Patient Council an overview of the service.
The Be Well Barnsley service was described as a service where Be Well Advisors worked out in the community with adults, children and families to give them to skills, knowledge and confidence to improve their health and lifestyle. The Advisors formed good relationships with the patient and worked with them to set and achieve goals such as stop smoking, weight management and also sign post them onto any other areas they may need such as debt management. The service was open to all Barnsley residents who required help but targeted areas of high deprivation according to the health inequality profiles. The service had been running since 01 November 2015 and members were given leaflets about the service and what they provided. 

The Be Well Barnsley Service was currently being promoted on social media and an interactive website which also provided self-help information.

	
	

	
	It was advised that the Patient Council could raise the awareness of this service within GP surgery Patient Reference Groups and also through word of mouth on any other groups they may be part of.

Ms Lynne Craven advised that she delivered Self-Management Programmes and would be interested in working with the Be Well Barnsley Service around self-care. 


	
	

	
	Mr Tom Sheard queried if the Local Authority budget cuts had affected the service. It was advised that the service which was previously the PSS Health Trainer service had faced budget cuts and now had new ways of working such as recruiting volunteers to run sessions. 


	
	

	
	Ms Margaret Sheard stated that she was part of a group at Monk Bretton called the ‘One Stop Shop’ which had around 50 members. The one stop shop had always had a Health Trainer present at the group which was well utilised and valued however, the Health Trainer had not been to the group for 14 weeks. Ms Claire Gray stated that this was a sickness issue and would pick this up outside of the meeting. 


	
	

	
	It was stated that the Be Well Barnsley Service could be promoted through the Stronger Communities Partnership and also through local ward alliances.


	
	

	
	The Patient Council thanked the Ms Claire Gray and Mr Carl Hickman for attending the meeting. 

	
	

	PC 15/11/03
	BOWEL CANCER SCREENING PROGRAMME 
	
	

	
	The Chair introduced Ms Maxine Webster and Bethan Bowskill from the Bowel Cancer Screening Programme.
Ms Bowskill gave Patient Council members a presentation which covered the following areas of the Bowel Cancer Screening Programme:

· The Facts of Bowel Cancer

· Signs and Symptoms

· Who was at risk

· How to reduce your risk

· The Programme and its aims

· How to use the Bowel Cancer Screening Test Kit


	
	

	
	Members were given a demonstration of how the test kit should be used. It was queried how accurate the test kit was, Ms Bowskill advised that if the instructions were not followed correctly on the test kit then the results would show inconclusive and further test kits would be sent out. 


	
	

	
	Mr Tom Sheard stated that the presentation showed that 40% of people were not sending their test kits back. He queried if this could be broken down into male and female. Ms Bowskill advised that this could be broken down and men were less likely to return the test kits than women. Mr Tom Sheard suggested publicising this through Barnsley Football club to target more men in Barnsley.

	
	

	
	Mr Philip Watson queried who commissioned the Bowel Cancer Screening Programme and if all GP practices were signed up. It was advised that NHS England commissioned the programme and nationally all GP practices had signed up. 


	
	

	
	Ms Marie Hoyle queried if the test kit and related information catered for people who were not English speaking. It was advised that the test kit came in English as standard but was available, on request, in other languages. 


	
	

	
	A discussion took place around the symptoms of Bowel Cancer being similar to Irritable Bowel Syndrome (IBS) and members were informed that if they were diagnosed with IBS they should also part take in the test kit. 


	
	

	
	The Patient Council thanked Ms Maxine Webster and Bethan Bowskill.

	
	

	GENERAL


	PC 15/11/04
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 28 OCTOBER 2015 


	
	

	
	The minutes of the previous meeting held on 28 October 2015 were verified as an accurate record of the meetings proceedings. 


	
	

	
	Ms Pat Durie queried if the Chair had received a response regarding Individual Budget Holders being involved in the Community Nursing Review. The Chair agreed to have a response to this by the next meeting of the Patient Council. 


	CM
	27.01.16

	
	Ms Margaret Dennison stated that she had attended the Community Nursing Review Workshop and only 5 members of the public had turned up. 


	
	

	AGENDA ITEMS



	PC 15/11/05
	REPORT OF THE CHAIR
	
	

	
	The Chairman presented the Patient Council with the monthly Chairman’s report. The following points were highlighted: 

Barnsley Clinical Commissioning Group’s Webiste

The Chair encouraged members to utilise the CCG website which held details and papers of all Governing Body meetings as well as more information about the CCG. He welcomed any feedback members may have on the CCG website. 
Patient partner – Voice Connect

The Chairman’s reported highlighted that the Patient Partner system had received 145,701 calls from January 1st 2015 to October 31st 2015. He added that 14,000 appointments had been cancelled by using the patient partner service which presented a potential saving of £126,000.
It was stated there was still some issues with the system function ability in some practices which Mr Mike Austin was working to resolve. There were also practices who did not think the system suited their needs and therefore did not have the system installed. 

The Chair asked members to encourage the utilisation of patient partner especially around repeat prescriptions as the system could directly link to your GP record. 

Dementia Care

The Chair advised members that Patient Council member, Peter Moody, and the whole team at B.I.A.D.S. (Barnsley Independent Alzheimer's And Dementia Support) had

been successful in obtaining £231,086 from the National Lottery Fund. Members congratulated Mr Moody and the B.I.A.D.S team on this achievement. 

	
	

	
	Mr Tom Sheard stated that there was a national initiative that all patient should be able to log on and view their GP records. He queried that his practice had not yet turned this function ability on and queried where Barnsley was at with regards to this issue. Ms Marie Hoyle advised that practices were working on this currently but wanted to ensure the safe sharing of information and that the right guidance was being given to patients. The Chair agreed to follow up on this action for the next meeting. 


	CM
	27.01.15

	
	It was queried how the CCG was publishing the I Heart Barnsley service as many members had still not seen any publicity.  It was advised that posters and leaflets had been done however with the issues around the launch date of the service they had not yet been made public. However, now the service had been launched members should start to see the service being advertised. 


	
	

	
	The Patient Council noted the contents of the Chairman’s report. 


	
	

	PC 15/11/06
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	
	

	
	6.1 
	December meeting
	 
	

	
	Members were asked if they wanted a December meeting along with an end of year event? It was agreed not to have a December meeting. 

	
	

	
	6.2 
	Children’s Hospices
	
	

	
	Mr Philip Watson queried what was the current position in relation to children’s hospices in Barnsley? 
It was stated that there was not any children’s hospices in Barnsley the closest being Bluebell Wood in Rotherham. The CCG did however, provide funding to Barnsley Hospice. 

	
	

	
	6.3
	GP Practice protocols
	
	

	
	Ms Margaret Sheard queried if it was the correct process for a receptionist to contact a patient advising of abnormal results and to make a follow up appointment in the practice in 4 weeks. Ms Marie Hoyle stated that it would be hard to comment as all circumstances are different however, abnormal results did not necessarily mean there was an issues the results could have been slightly out a range and therefore not urgent. 

	
	

	PC 15/10/07
	DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING:

	
	

	
	The next meeting of the patient Council will be held on Wednesday 27 January 2016 at 6.00 pm at Hillder House, 49 – 51 Gawber Road, Barnsley, S75 2PY   
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